
TOWN OF STRATFORD
RESOLUTION

No. PH013-2013 Street Names
Clifton Farms

Motion Carried  Council Chambers
Motion Lost Town Council
Motion Withdrawn

August 14, 2013
Committee Planning & Heritage
Moved by Councilor Steve Ogden
Seconded by Councilor Randy Cooper

WHEREAS Council approved a preliminary plan of a new Clifton Farms subdivision including
four new streets; and

WHEREAS the Heritage Committee has reviewed the history of the area and discovered that
because the first Mason that moved here from England in the early 1800’s was married to
Barbara Stagman; and

WHEREAS the Heritage Committee has also discovered that one proposed street will lead to the
wooded area within the farm that has always been referred to as the “Birch Woods;” and

WHEREAS the Heritage Committee has also discovered that the Mason family who have lived
on and farmed this property for eight generations came to PEI from the county of Yorkshire
England; and

WHEREAS the Heritage Committee has also discovered that the third generation Mason was
Herbert who married Belle Jones. Belle Mason picked strawberries on the property during the
depression to preserve and bring in some extra cash; and

WHEREAS the Heritage Committee has recommended the proposed four new streets be named
as indicated in the plan attached to this resolution.

BE IT RESOLVED that approval is granted to the street names as Stagman Way, Birch Woods
Lane, Yorkshire Drive and Belle Grove Street located in the Clifton Farms new subdivision as
indicated in the plan attached to this resolution.

This resolution bears the recommendation of the Planning & Heritage Committee as
discussed at a meeting held on August 5, 2013.


